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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

10th May 2019
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Co-operation’!  Well done to the following children: 
Reception: Ava Richardson   Year 1: Kailum Dodds    Year 2:  Ryan Marshall      Year 3: Taylor Casey
Year 4:  Macy Bangura    Year 5: Harvey Hewitt 
Year 6: Whole Class
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 2 and Year 6 for best attendance this week – both with 100%!
How well is your child’s class doing?

We know that excellent attendance promotes progress in learning and sets good lifestyle habits for children.  So, just how well has your child’s class been so far this academic year in reaching this standard:
Reception = 95.7%

Year 1 = 94.7%

Year 2 = 96.8%

Year 3 = 96.5%

Year 4 = 96.5%

Year 5 = 96.3%

Year 6 = 95.9% 

End of Key Stage SATs
Good luck to our Year 6 next week who will be taking their end of Key Stage assessments.  They have put in an enormous amount of time and effort and we are all sure they will do themselves proud! Where possible the children should arrive by 8am From Monday to Thursday next week to join the SATs breakfast.

Good luck too to our Year 2 children who are showing such determination and fantastic learning powers in preparation for their assessments. 

UNICEF UK – Rights Respecting School’s Bronze Award
We are very proud to have achieved this award which shows we are committed to placing the Rights of the Child at the heart of our ethos.  Our committee is made up of Sara and Lewis in Year 5, Joshua and Hannah in Year 4, Evie and Joshua in Year 3, Ryan and Lucy in Year 2 along side Mrs Brooks and one of our parent Governors Mrs Weatherspoon.
Polling Station and European Elections – SCHOOL OPEN
As you will be aware it has recently been announced that European elections will take place this year across the country.  Unfortunately, that means we have been asked again by Local Authority to provide space for the Polling Station and we have a statutory duty to comply. 

To enable us to remain open the Local Authority will provide barriers and signs that will direct voters straight in to the meeting room from the KS1 yard.  At no point will members of the public be in any other part of the school.  

We would like to point out that our school calendar is set with one day held aside for elections, whilst schools that are not requested to be a polling station have an occasional closed day of their choice.  This means all children attend school for the same numbers of days per academic year.

Dear Parents / Carers
Following the concerns of the residents of Tamerton Drive, we would ask if you could be aware of the signs outside of our school which show there is no parking directly outside the school gates.  Could you please note that this is for the safety of the children as it is a health and safety problem.  Please also show consideration for the residents who live near the school by not parking in front of their drives.

Thank you – Portobello School Council 
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